
���������	��
���	����


PRESIDENT –  Rebecca McGaughey,  
(507) 372-5759 
VICE PRESIDENT – Jason Gerdes,   
(507) 329-4442 
SECRETARY – Todd Scripture, 
(507) 421-5863 
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Jeanette McCormick—Pastor 
Natalie Zinnel—Administrative Secretary 
Jon Wendt—Youth & Family Director 
David & Robin Stoyke—Custodians 
Pam Fleming—Worship Planner & Visual        

Coordinator 
Lola Geisendorfer—Parish Visitor 
Eric Parrish—Choir Director 
Lois Gruis—Bell Choir Director 
Lori Nienkerk—Choir Accompanist/  
 Organist/Pianist 
Cindy Anderson—Pianist  
Nancy Hofstee—Organist/Pianist 
Dennis Selberg & Natalie Zinnel—Co-Treasurers 
Deb Koob—Financial Secretary  

OFFICE HOURS:  8:00 am to 4:30 pm  
                                  Monday—Friday 
Pastor Jeanette—Monday 3:00—5:00 pm 
Jon—Wednesday & Friday 1:00—3:00 pm 
WORSHIP:   6:00 pm—Wednesday 
  9:00 am—Sunday 

COMMUNION:  First & Third  Wednesday &  
        Sunday 

SUNDAY SCHOOL: 10:00 am (Sept–May) 
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Grace and Peace to You from God our Father, 
 
I hope you all see signs of new life all around you this Easter season! Yes, it is the season we are in!  Easter 
lasts for seven weeks and ends with Pentecost.  Though everything may still look pretty winter-like out there, I 
encourage you to look around you for ways you see new life.  The promise of Easter Resurrection comes to us 
in many ways each day.  The joy of a mended relationship.  The hope of a new opportunity.  The life of      
children, conversations and family.  New life is all around us, even when the snowflakes seem to keep falling!  
(Hopefully, though, by the time you receive this they have finally stopped!) 
 
One of the life-giving things I have found during my time here has been assisting clients in Love INC (Love In 
the Name of Christ).  Love In the Name of Christ’s mission is to “…mobilize local churches to transform lives 
and communities in the Name of Christ.”  In Worthington, there are 18 diffèrent churches who work together 
in completing this mission.  Through sharing of resources and relationship building, LOVE seeks to empower 
church members to carry out their mission.  In this process, the goal is to transform the lives of those in need 
of services such as rides to medical appointments or supplies such as baby clothes, cleaning products, beds and 
more.  Even moreso, through the relationships made, prayers received and compassion shown, people will 
come to know that God loves them. At the same time, LOVE INC hopes to transform the lives of all the 
church members involved by helping them to connect with their neighbors in need and form relationships. 
 
I have been assisting with completing Spanish intakes for LOVE INC and have been on their Board since 
shortly after I arrived at First.  It has been great to watch people from a variety of congregations come together 
to fulfill needs.  When I receive a call from a client, I might be working with any number of people from a  
variety of churches in regard to delivering furniture.  If I receive a call about needing a ride, I will be working 
with others from a variety of churches who provide this service.  If someone needs basic supplies, they might 
receive laundry/dish soap from First Covenant, household cleaning supplies from St. Matthew’s, personal care 
items from American Lutheran, linens from American Reformed and kitchen supplies from Westminster   
Presbyterian and more.  One congregation could not possibly manage the amount and variety of needs that 
come in over the phone lines and through the doors at LOVE INC, but together, we do good work for our  
community. 
 
Love INC is looking for a great deal of help in a variety of ways.  They need receptionists for the front desk.  It 
is generally a three hour a week commitment.  They need more intake volunteers to process calls that come in 
(in English) and, in particular, they need substitutes for when others are gone (an occasional commitment).  
They could use more people to help pick up furniture for deliveries. Thrivent cards can be used to help support 
the ministries with supplies. 
  
Please prayerfully consider supporting Love INC and their work. 
 
Gratefully, 
 
Rev. Jeanette McCormick 
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Lessons and Themes for the Sundays in 
May, 2018: 
5/6/18: 6th Sunday of Easter 
 Acts 10:44-48 
 Psalm 98 
 1 John 5:1-6 
 John 15:9-17 
5/13/18: 7th Sunday of Easter 
 Acts 1:15-17, 21-26 
 Psalm 1 
 1 John 5:9-13 
 John 17:6-19 
5/20/18:  Day of Pentecost 
 Acts 2:1-21 
 Psalm 104:24-34, 35b 
 Romans 8:22-27 
 John 15:26-27, 16:4b-15 
5/27/18: The Holy Trinity  
 Isaiah 6:1-8 
 Psalm 29 
 Romans 8:12-17 
 John 3:1-17 
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Praise the Lord 
The following is the financial report for 
First Lutheran as of March, 2018: 
General Fund: 
 Bal. 2/28/18: ($10,112.11) 
 Inc., March $23,562.19 
 Exp., March $27,803.86 
 Bal. 3/31/18: ($14,353.78) 
Building Fund: 
 Bal. 2/28/18:  $13,654.99
 Inc., March $960.00 
 Exp., March $0.00 
 Bal. 3/31/18:  $14,614.99 

Card Ministry  meets the   
second Wednesday of each 
month at 6:30 pm. We will 
meet on May 9. Come join 
the fun. No experience  
necessary! Check out our    
display in Centennial Hall 
to purchase a card for $1. 

Funds will be designated to different 
groups as needed. 

 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to everyone who donated to 
the March Food Drive. We collected 147 
lbs. in food and $150.00 in gift cards. 
This is matched with state funds.  
  Evangelism Team 

On Monday, May 
28, the office will be 

closed for the      
Memorial Day    

Holiday. 

MAY 6 WORSHIP WILL BE AT 10 AM.  We will be 
worshipping with the Ethiopian Orthodox Church.  There 
will be no communion this Sunday. Please join us for a meal 
and some blessed fellowship together.  Though it may be  
inconvenient to change the time of worship, this holy and 
rare opportunity is worth the adjustment! No pork for the 
potluck meal. 



Greeters (Contact Person: Church Office, 376-6148) 
N=Narthex & B=Back Door 
5/2 6:00 Debbie Hiekes-N 

   Rolf & Joan Mahlberg-B 

5/6 10:00 Dusty & Tiffany Neugebauer Family-N 
  Marie Mews-B 

5/9 6:00 Keith & Brenda Stanton Family-N 

   Diana White-B 

5/13 9:00 Ron & Winora Hallstrom-N 

   Rolf & Joan Mahlberg-B 

5/16 6:00 Lonnie & Nancy Myrom-N 

   Carrie Adams Family-B 

5/20 9:00 Loren & Dorothy Bauman-N 

   Al & Doris Selberg-B 

5/23 6:00 Brenda Hurlbut-N 

   Rolf & Joan Mahlberg-B 

5/27 9:00 John Kramer/Al Luing-N 

   Dusty & Tiffany Neugebauer Family-B 

5/30 6:00 John & Nora Leinen-N 

   Diana White-B 

�������Servants 
If for any reason you are unable to serve at the time indicated, please trade with someone else 
on the list or find a replacement and contact the church office so that the names can be listed 
correctly in the church bulletin.  Please watch the mail for the post card. This is a temporary 
schedule for the month so it may change.  Thank you. 

 

Sound (Contact Person: Church  
Office, 376-6148) 
5/6 10:00 Jay & Kathy Myer 

5/13 9:00 Linda Towne 

5/20 9:00 Kevin Fleming 

5/27 9:00 Pat Demuth 

Assisting Minister (Contact Person: 
Pam Fleming, 360-3028) 
5/6 10:00 TBD 

5/13 9:00 Leroy Merkel 

5/20 9:00 Lisa Waldner 

5/27 9:00 Austin Smith 

Coffee Servers (Contact Person: Church Office, 376-6148) 

5/6 Leroy & Rosemary Merkel/Bob & Jane Benson 

5/13 Dennis & Judy Selberg/Marie Mews 

5/20 Doug & Julie Christensen/Robert & Bonnie Bents 

5/27  Daren & Julie Bauman Family 

Computer Assistant (Contact Person: 
Pam Fleming, 360-3028) 
5/6 10:00 Julia Berger 

5/13 9:00 Pam Fleming 

5/20 9:00 Glenda Lais 

5/27 9:00 Glenda Lais 

Busy Bags (Contact Person: 
Dana Larson, 360-5609) 
May—Pam Fleming 

June—Julie Christensen  

July—Mary Larson 

“Sisters in Spirit”     
Bible Study will        

resume on Wednesday, 
May 9 at 4:30 pm. 



�������Servants 
If for any reason you are unable to serve at the time indicated, please trade with someone else 
on the list or find a replacement and contact the church office so that the names can be listed 
correctly in the church bulletin.  Please watch the mail for the post card. This is a temporary 
schedule for the month so it may change.  Thank you. 

 

Nursery Attendants (Contact Person:  Church  
Office, 376-6148) 

5/6 10:00 Paula Laffrenzen/Winora Hallstrom 

5/9 6:00 Carrie & Olivia Adams 

5/13 9:00 Lynette & Natalie Demuth 

5/20 9:00 Julie & Stephanie Bauman 

5/23 6:00 Carrie & Olivia Adams 

5/27 9:00 Kendra, Katelyn & Jessica Frodermann 

Lectors (Contact Person: Church 
Office, 376-6148) 
5/2 6:00 Brenda Stanton 

5/6 10:00 Ryan McGaughey 

5/9 6:00 Austin Smith 

5/13 9:00 Brenda Hurlbut 

5/16 6:00 Park Service 

5/20 9:00 Nancy Myrom 

5/23 6:00 Brenda Hurlbut 

5/27 9:00 Julia Berger 

5/30 6:00 Erin Makela 

Acolytes (Contact Person: Julia Berger, 376-6906) 

5/6 10:00 Aria Larson/Grace McGaughey 

5/13 9:00 Nicholas Schroeder 

5/20 9:00 Dawson Frodermann/Wesley Widboom 

5/27 9:00 Dylon Sholes 

Ushers (Contact Person: Julia      
Berger, 376-6906) 

5/6 10:00 Stephanie Bauman 

5/13 9:00 Steven Adams 

5/20 9:00 Riley Widboom 

5/27 9:00 Sophie Wietzema 

SEASONED CITIZENS:  We will 
meet on Thursday, May 23 at 2:00 pm 
in the lounge.  

Van Driver:  (Van will be 
picking up members for the 
Sunday service only) 
5/6 Matt Russell 

5/13 Midg White 

5/20 Leroy Merkel 

5/27 Jay Myer 
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“Jesus Prays for His Disciples” 
“As the Father sent me, so I send you.” 

 
A legend says that when Jesus ascended into heaven, 
the angel Gabriel asked him if all the people on earth 
knew about God’s love for them. 
 
“Oh, no!” said Jesus, “just a handful of people do. 
 
Gabriel was shocked and replied, “But, Lord, what if 
this handful of people let you down? What if they meet 
with opposition and become discouraged? Don’t you 
have a back-up plan, just in case?” 
 
“No,” said Jesus, “I’m simply counting on them not to 
let me down. 
 
How is Jesus’ expectation being realized in us? 
 
“I used to ask God to help me. Then I asked if I might 
help him.” - Hudson Taylor 
 

Illustrated Daily Homilies by Mark Lick, SJ  

Don’t forget that a purchase 
of a Hy-Vee or Fareway gift 
card helps our general fund. 
The more we sell, the more 
we can deposit into the    
general fund. These make 

great gifts. 
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First Lutheran Benefits from your 
Grocery Purchases. When you buy 
groceries at Hy-Vee, with the         
Hy-Vee Gift Card, First Lutheran 
receives 5% from the sale of the gift 
card. Get yours today! The cards are 
available in the church office and during coffee hour on     
Sunday. We have $25, $50 or $100 gift cards to sell. You 
pay the full price for the card and the church receives 5%. 
The card can also be used when you purchase gas. As of 
March 31, 2018 a total of $48,730.25 has been put into the  
general fund. 

First Lutheran Benefits from your 
Grocery Purchases. When you buy 
groceries at Fareway, with the   
Fareway Gift Card, First Lutheran 
receives 3% from the sale of the gift 
card. Get yours today! The cards are 

available in the church office and during coffee hour on    
Sunday. We have $25, $50 or $100 gift cards to sell. You 
pay the full price for the card and the church receives 3%. 
As of February 28, 2018, a  total of $3,718.44 has been put 
into the general fund.  

Radio Broadcast: You can sponsor the broadcast in memory or in honor of a family                  
member or an event in your life. The cost to sponsor a broadcast is $75.00. Please                          
sign up on the sheet in Centennial Hall. Thank you.  
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SAVE THE DATE—        
Lutheran Night at      

Target Field – Tuesday, 
July 31 @ 7:10 pm. We 
have 50 tickets reserved 

for this event. Cost will be 
$58 per person. Deadline 

to sign up is Monday, 
June 25, 2018. Payment will be due when you sign 
up. Please talk to Natalie or Pastor  Jeanette if you 

are interested.  

Camperships 
are available!. 
The Memorials 
and Gifts team 
is offering 

camperships for anyone who is     
attending camp. To request a      
campership, just write a letter to the 
Memorials and Gifts Committee and 
put it in Karen Buchman’s box 
across from the office. Those        
attending a week long camp will   
receive $100 and those attending a 
three day camp will receive $50. If 
you have any questions, please    
contact Karen Buchman at          
376-3225. 



  

    

  

 

We, at First Lutheran, congratulate the Senior Class of 2018 on their  
accomplishments and wish them the best for the future. We will be        
honoring the Graduating Seniors on Sunday, May 20 during the 9:00 am 
worship service and during the coffee hour.  

Olivia Adams 
Parents: Dan & Carrie Adams 

Natalie Marie Demuth 
Parents: Pat & Lynette Demuth 

Gina Katherine Huber 
Parents: Bridget Huber & Mark Huber  

Bailey Kruse 
Parent: Chris Kruse 



      

  

 

Matthew Schroeder 
Parent: Carla Buchman & Trent Schroeder 
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High School Seniors and Current College Students 
 We have put together two information sheets regarding college scholarship financial assistance. Copies are 
available from the church office after you receive your letter. One is for the “FELC Scholarship” which is 
potentially available to students attending ANY institution of higher learning. Committee member is Don 
Craun. 
 The other is for the “First Evangelical Lutheran Church of Worthington, Minnesota Scholarship Fund” – 
commonly called the “LEE ANDERSON SCHOLARSHIP FUND”. Eligibility includes college sophomores 
or higher attending a LUTHERAN COLLEGE OR SEMINARY. Even though freshman are not eligible, they 
SHOULD still complete an application in May of their high school graduation year so their name is put on 
the list for future consideration. This is explained more on the information sheet. Dennis Selberg is the    
Trustee representing First Lutheran. Stop in or call the church office (376-6148) for copies of either or both 
information sheets. They contain more information about submission date deadlines and other details. 
 As soon as you know that you plan to attend an institution of higher learning (even though you may not 
have yet selected a specific school) please call the church office to enable Natalie to get your name on the list 
so she can send applications to all interested students. Natalie will send out scholarship application letters in 
May. You only need to complete ONE application – it will be used by both scholarship committees if you are 
attending a Lutheran school. Applications should be submitted to the church office by June 29. 

College Scholarship Information 

FELC SCHOLARSHIPS FOR POST HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS 
 Each year any student from FELC is eligible to apply for a FELC Scholarship.  The applicant needs to 
be a graduating high school student or someone currently attending an institution of higher education such 
as a community college, a state college or private four year college, etc. The amount of the scholarship 
given will vary and is contingent upon the activity of the investments during the preceding year.  Principal 
amounts for these investments have come from bequests by various members, memorials and personal 
donations. 
 High school graduates continuing their education can apply for a scholarship as well as currently       
enrolled students at higher education establishments.  STUDENTS DO NEED TO APPLY EVERY 
YEAR by June 29 to be considered for a scholarship for the ensuing academic year.  Criteria for a     
scholarship will emphasize participation and achievement in service to church and community beginning 
at confirmation entry up to the present time.  Applications are available at the Church Office. 
 Questions may be directed to the FELC Scholarship Committee members:  Don Craun 
 
 Note:  This scholarship is NOT the same as the “Lee Anderson Scholarship Fund”. 
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Year-End Picnic & Worship 
Wednesday, May 16    

Centennial Park 
 

Worship at the park at 6:00 pm 
Picnic will begin at 6:30 pm 

 
Hamburgers & Hot Dogs will be  provided by the 

Youth 
Bring a dish to pass. 

Bring your own beverages. 
 

Games & fun for          
everyone. 

ATTENTION  All Bikers: The annual motorcycle blessing is 
Sunday, June 3 at 2:00 pm. Come to the church parking lot, 
bring all your friends and receive a special blessing.              
Refreshments to follow.  



        

On May 20, we will be celebrating 
the graduates of the 2017-18 school 
year.  During the coffee hour, the 
graduating class of 2018 will be    
honored, as well as at the 9:00     
service.  Come congratulate them and 
wish them luck as they move into a 
new part of their lives. 
 

       Baccalaureate 
     Service will be held on May 23 at 
7:00 pm at the Worthington High 
School.  It is open to anyone who 
would like to attend.  

  Albert Einstein once said, “Once you stop learning, you 
start dying.”  It was later used by Isaac Asimov in one of his         
interviews.  As I have been studying this past year, this quote has 
consistently come into my mind.  After a lot of struggles with my 
schooling, I have come to the conclusion that I am far from dying! 

 This past year, I have been strug-
gling with getting back into the swing of education.  Being trained as 

a teacher, I have had a lot of experience with writing lesson plans and lab reports.  The common 
research paper still gives me slight worries, but the experience of working through the newer Collaborative 
Program at the seminary has given me a lot of headaches.  This program is a new program in 2016 and is 
only in it’s second year of existence. 

 As my fellow classmates and I work through the bugs that are part of this program, I look into the 
expectations of this track.  Studying scripture, Lutheran Theology and practical ways to put it into action in 
the congregational setting, I can’t help but to thank you all for your blessings.  Without the love and support that First Lutheran has 
given me, I wonder if I would be able to complete the program, much less the year.  I pray that you will continue to pray for me and 
bless me on this journey. 

 Within the next year, I will continue to pursue my education and with it comes another step for the congregation.  Next   
February, I will begin my “internship” year.  This is a time where my duties will not cease, but I will be critiqued on my own ability 
to lead a ministry.  Within that internship, Pastor Jeanette will lead a committee who will focus on helping me to improve.  It will be 
a committee with 6-8 people and will go for 18 months.  As we come to the end of the year, we will be looking for people who would 
be a great benefit for me and my studies.  We will look for a wide variety of people, from a wide variety of backgrounds and a wide 
variety of ages.  If you want to help me along my studies, talk with Pastor Jeanette and let her know you are willing. 

 As for the ministries here at First, we will continue to offer what we have.  We will have VBS coming June 3-7, where we 
will take a ride on the Rolling River Rampage, where God takes us on a ride of a lifetime!  We are always looking for anyone to help 
lead the classes as well as youth to participate in the camp.  We will look at Jesus calling his disciples, Mary and Martha, Zacchaeus, 

the Lord’s Supper and the promise Jesus makes to each of us.  Friends are always invited to come 
along with others.  Invite as many as you can to join us on this river trip! 

 The middle and high schoolers are also planning on trips for the summer.  The middle schoolers 
will be riding horses on the plains of South Dakota, and learning how to be good stewards of God’s land.  
The high school youth will be participating with 30,000 other high school youth to learn about God’s 
church in the world and how we are not just a small church in Worthington, MN, but a part of a large 
church, helping all brothers and sisters in Worthington, in the United States, and around the world.  To-

gether, we are God’s hands and feet to all. 

 I also look forward to a few pulpit supply switches with Pastor Jeanette, which will help me to preach with all of you, and 
give you an opportunity to witness me.  I am excited to have you with me on this educational journey! 
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         Join us May 16 at Centennial 
Park where we will be having an 
end-of-the-year– picnic.  Food will 
be served at 6:30.  We will serve 
hotdogs and hamburgers.  Please 
bring a dish to pass and your own 
beverages. 
 We will also be having      
service at the shelter starting at 
6:00 and provide games to play as 
a church.  Plan to join us on this 
great adventure in the park! 

VBS 
 Ready to take a ride on the 
Rolling River Rampage, where we 
will experience the ride of a lifetime 
with God?  Join us June 3rd-7th for 
a weeklong adventure on the rolling 
river of life with God.   
 We will begin each night 
with a dinner served at 5:00pm, and 
finish by 8:00pm with stories, crafts, 
games, and much more as we learn 
about how God is with us at all 
times. 
 VBS is for ages 3 yrs.—6th 
grade and older youth can help 
serve.  Sign-up is  coming soon.  
See you on the river! 


